Mr. Karl Klooz, Bursar, University of Kansas.

Dear Mr. Klooz:

I am enclosing checks totalling \$45.00 to be placed in the Dr. James Naismith Memorial Fund at the University of Kansas.

The checks in the amount of \$40.00, which I have endorsed, were sent to me by the manager of the Philboosters (Phillips Petroleum Company), with the request that this money be placed in the above named fund.

The check for \$5.00 which I have signed is the amount given to me by Wesley Loomis two years ago. Wesley was feeling pretty good that evening when he made this contribution, then six month later he said he would like to have his \$5 back. I told him it had been put in the Naismith Fund.

The Chancellor and I are to get together soon and set out the conditions in which this money is tobbe used.

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AE

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Versity Basketball and Baseball Coach.